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Videmus Omnia 
   55t h  WING       ASSOCIATION 

                              

 NEWSLETTER                                    MAY  2021                

PRESIDENTôS CORNER 
 

Fightinô Fifty-Fifth  Colleagues,  

This Videmus Omnia editionôs ñPrezgramò 

follows an avalanche of activity related to further 

solidifying our Wing and Association heritage.  
  

 
 

The 55th Wing has been ñon a rollò in spite of 

post-flood recovery, COVID challenges, runway 

deconstruction, ops relocation to Lincoln (again!) 

and more.  

Notably, several Association members, along 

with alums and active-duty staff, were involved in a 

full -court press to relocate Wing HQ and re-brand 

Offutt Bldg. 500 (previously the LeMay Building) 

as the Riggs Building on 30 April (more on that 

later). 

 ñThe LeMayò name relocated to Bldg. 1000 

(HQ USSTRATCOM)ðbuilt on the eastern 

grounds of the cherished Warrior Nine golf course.  

So, what has changed?  Glad you asked!   

Many related activities are covered later in this 

latest ñMax Missiveò; however, hereôs my ñview 

from the topò with regard to your Associationôs 

involvement.  

Several alums selflessly kicked-in to make the 

Riggs ceremony dignified, meaningful and 

successful. Truly, that started ñat the topò with 

Wing Commander Colonel Gavin Marksô 

leadership driving the entire 30 April event vision to 

ñWorld Classò reality, including a new Wing 

Museum at in the north entrance theater foyer.   

Gavinôs desire for top-notch facilities, coupled 

with his appreciation of Wing heritage will 

definitely be missed when he changes command as 

summer approaches.   

Several key sources of ñelbow greaseò also 

contributed:  Commanderôs Action Group (CAG) 

LtCol onel Patrick Kriz and Major Desiree 

Bricks; Wing Plansô Mike ñCoachò Hoskins, 

Wing Historian John McQueney, Public Affairs 

Ryan Hansen and staff, Protocol Ski and team, 

BIG SAFARI-funded contractors, 55th Wing 

Association members,  widows and ñcasual statusò 

airmen from the 338th Combat Training Squadron.  
 

 
CAGsters Major Bricks, at left, LtCol Kriz. 

 

I personally saw this renovation team scrape 

wallpaper, clean spaces, hang photos, prep/paint 

walls, move memorabilia and moreðalways 
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without complaintðequally respectful of each 

taskôs historical significance.  

This team TRULY made change happen! 
 

 
L-R: Dan Jenson, SpyV partially hidden, 

Michael Hartman, Denny Haun at the wall. 
 

 Here are many, but not all, of the changes they 

facilitated in accordance with the Riggs Building 

dedication. Several are discussed more in this 

edition, so hereôs a thumbnail sketch: exterior 

building signage, interior Riggs tribute posters, 

historical 55th Wing artifacts, renovated museum 

cases, creating a Heritage Hall (Hall of Fame, past 

Offutt 55th commanders, original units, historical 

flag, etc.); successfully connecting with and inviting 

Riggs family members, installing the new museum 

area items, hanging aircraft posters, dedicating 

Government proclamations from our 2019 

Rendezvous (Thanks, Miner  family!), creating 

(from the carnage left in the wake of 

STRATCOMôs departure) a ñWorld Classò work-

in-progress Fightinô Fifty-Fifth  Museum with 

artifacts from WWII, Cold War, Gulf War, Global 

War on Terrorism, other contingency/combat 

operations, and several special interest exhibits.   

This new identity captures an 81-year storied 

history proving ñThe Sun Never Sets on the 

Fightinô Fifty-Fifthò!   

I was truly honored to be just a small part of this 

team effort which ñhonors those who served and 

serves those who do.ò   

Unlike Bldg. 500ôs past restricted access, the 

Riggs Building is open to all who have base 

privileges. I encourage you to spend a few minutes 

delving into our past and reminiscing.   

Videmus Omnia, Spy V 

*    *   *   *   *  

OFFUTT BLDG 500 NAMED FOR  

COLONELWILLIAM E. RIGGS  
 

 The historic structure, which was built to be the 

Headquarters of Strategic Air Command (SAC) in 

1957, where once the titans of SAC occupied 

offices and walked the hallowed halls, is now fully 

branded as the Headquarters of the 55th Wing. 

At a ceremony on Friday, 30 April, that began at 

0955, on a perfect sunlit day at the west/front of the 

building, a ribbon was cut dedicating the home of 

the Fightinô Fifty-Fifth  in the name of the late 

Colonel William E. Riggs, the longest serving 55th 

commander in its history.  

His name now is emblazoned over the 

front/west entrance and bears the official name.  

 
 

A plaque adorns a wall to the right, and the 

lobby is a veritable homage to one of the finest men 

to ever lead the best wing in the Air Force, then and 

now. 

 
(Photos by Moore.) 
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A CDC restricted crowd of 50, and assorted 

bystanders, witnessed the ceremony. 

After LtCol Barrett , the moderator, made 

welcoming introductions, an ensemble from the 

Heartland of America Band played the National 

Anthem, an invocation ensued, and opening 

remarks were made by Colonel Gavin Marks, 55th 

Wing Commander. 

He noted this was the fifth building the Wing 

Headquarters has occupied, either temporarily or 

ópermanentô, since moving to Offutt in 1966, and 

that several units, including the command section, 

had been ósquattersô or nomads around the base 

since the flood of March 2019. 

Among the dignitaries in attendance were: 

Admiral Charles Richard, Commander, US 

Strategic Command; State Senator Rita Sanders, 

a former mayor of Bellevue; current Bellevue 

Mayor Rusty Hike, Plattsmouth Mayor R. Paul 

Lampert ; John Hansen, Offutt Advisory Council 

president, and Rick Sanders, a Commanderôs 

Wingman. 

Past Wing commanders there were Major 

General John Rausch and his wife Diane; Major 

General (Ret) Michael Kudlatz, BrigGeneral ( 

Ret) Regis Urschler, and Colonel (Ret) Dan 

Peterson. 

President Joe Spivey, Vice President Ricky 

McMahon and Board member Max Moore 

represented the Association. 

Wing personnel included: Vice Commander 

Jon Shumate and his wife; Group commanders 

Colonel John Litecky (Ops), Colonel Alan 

Dayton (Mission Support) and Amy; Colonel 

Julie Ostrand (Medical) and her husband, and 

55th Wing Historian, John McQueney. 

55th Wing Command Chief Bryan Tuman and 

past Wing Command Chief (Ret) Brian Thomas 

also attended. (Apologies to anyone I missed, and 

there are many, Max.) 

Mrs. Kelly Riggs Witteman, daughter of 

Colonel Riggs, gave an emotional tribute to her late 

father, and expressed her familyôs appreciation for 

honoring him. 

She also thanked the Wing staff and the 

Association for planning and staging the ceremony. 

 Her sister, Ms. Kimberle  Chandio, assisted in 

the plaque and name unveilings as well as the 

ribbon cutting.   

 

 
The band, Col Marks, LtCol Barrett 

 

 
Kelly Riggs Witteman speaks. 

 

 
The plaque is unveiled. 

L-R: Command Chief Tuman, 

Mrs. Witteman, Ms. Chandio, Col. Marks. 
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Kim, Col. Marks, Kelly, Chief Tuman 

 

(Photos by Josh Plueger, 55th Wing PA.) 
 

After the formal ceremony, attendees and guests 

were invited into the lobby for a reception and tours 

of the recently renovated sections of the first and 

second floors. 

*     *   *   *   *    *  

 
Colonel Bill  and Mrs. Alice Riggs taken 17 July 

1970, the date of his change of command ceremony 

and retirement, in front of Bldg 500, then SAC HQ, 

 that now bears his name. 

(Provided by Kim Chandio.) 

*   *   *   *   *  
 The rebranding was completed that day with the 

renaming of three streets around the edifice: 

Videmus Omnia View on the west side; 55th Street 

to the south, and Warhawk Way on the east side. 

 A move is afoot to renumber the building as 55, 

but that is TBD.  

*   *   *   *   *  
In addition to the re-designation of the entire 

facility, the overall complex is in the first of three 

multi-million dollar phases of renovation. 

During phase one: large-scale infrastructure 

systems are being updated to include a new state of 

the art command post, renovations to the second 

floor common areas, theater and cafeteria.  

Phase two: the first floor office spaces and 

exterior are to be upgraded and improved; and then 

the final phase includes the third floor and 

underground facilities. 

(This text is edited from material from the Offutt 

web site posted by 55th Wing PA, Max) 

*   *   *   *   *  
After the biblical flood of March 2019, events 

were accelerated when US Strategic Command 

moved its headquarters into the new Bldg 1000 in 

November 2019, taking the General Curtis E. 

LeMay name with it.  

The 55th Wing began moving into Bldg 500 

locating on the second floor in temporary cubicles 

until STRATCOM personnel were completely out. 

Once the Wing was fully established in Bldg 

500, a process to rename the facility for a notable 

leader of the 55th began last November. The 

decision was made on the name in early January 

and set in motion a flurry of activity to redecorate 

the west lobby, spearheaded by 55th Wing 

Association personnel and the CAG member Major 

Desiree Bricks, and to plan the dedication 

ceremony. 

(Blatant self-serving note here: When the 

naming process began, Max Moore submitted 

Colonel Riggsô name and provided documentation 

based upon Colonel Riggsô Hall of Fame 

nomination package in 2001. Once the decision was 

made, follow on coordination ensued with Riggsô 

next of kin, CAG and PA over the next four months.) 

The 55th Wing Historian, John McQueney, has 

also established a museum inside the north entrance 

near the theater with primary assistance of several 

Association volunteers. 

Memorabilia, to include the 55th Ceremonial 

Bell, the Palm Trophy, and the 55th Wing 

Association Award for Excellence, display cases 
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and all, were relocated from other places around the 

base to this centralized locale.  

Many more new items were created specifically 

to adorn the walls of the west lobby and the 

Museum. 
 

 
 

 

*    *   *   *   *  
2020 HALL OF FAME 

RECOGNITION  
 

 The induction ceremony for the 2020 honorees: 

Major General (Ret) Kim Siniscalchi and Colonel 

(Ret) Paul Fortin was held virtually last September 

due to the pandemic with the principles in absentia. 

Their plaques were placed on the wall in 55th Wing 

HQ and their personal copies sent to them. 

 All of that was fully reported in the December 

2020 issue of the Videmus Omnia newsletter. 

 To rectify that lack of a formal event, 

Association President Joe Spivey spearheaded 

organizing a recognition reception on 30 April 2021 

to culminate a Fightinô Fifty-Fifth  Heritage Day 

after the Riggs Building dedication that morning. 

The venue 

was the 

Beardmore Event 

Center in 

Bellevue and 

began at 1500 

with a social hour. 

Attendees 

included 55th 

alumni, several active duty Wing staff, family and 

friends, numbering about 75 persons, some of 

whom came in from out of town. 

 This truly was a mini-reunion. 

SpyV then began the ceremonies with 

welcoming remarks and explained the rationale for 

the agenda. He recognized distinguished guests, 

55th Wing senior leaders, and Hall of Famer 

members. 

Moderator Spivey then reiterated the storied 

history of the 55th Ceremonial Bell, its decades long 

travails, and the traditional significance of being 

rung at important Wing and Association events. 

 Colonel Gavin Marks was invited to officially 

open the festivities by ringing the 55th Ceremonial 

Bell. Colonel Marks 

followed by making 

his remarks marking 

(pun intended) the 

occasion. 

Members of the 

Hall of Fame present 

trooped by to ring 

the Ball in turn: Reg 

Urschler, Hank 

Dubuy, Steve Stevens, Michael Cook, Max Moore, 

Jim Thomas, Denny Haun, Joe Siniscalchi, and 

Ricky McMahon. 

Moderator Spivey presented the narrative on 

MGen Siniscalchi, a career Air Force nurse whose 

resume includes two 

tours in the 55th 

Medical Group at 

Offutt, six years at 

the White House, 

retiring as the Air 

Force Assistant 

Surgeon General and 

head of Nursing 

Services. 
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 After Colonel Marks presented her plaque, she 

rang the Bell, then spoke accepting the honor and 

about her career. 

Colonel Paul Fortin was next up, a true strat 

recon pioneer and Cold Warrior, he was an EWO in 

the 55th SRW at 

Forbes in the mid-

1950s before the 

Wing even had its 

brand new RB-47s. He 

was part of a cadre 

working on the 

acceptance planning.

 He subsequently 

flew Top Secret 

overflights of the 

northern Soviet Union in 1956. 

 A tour in Vietnam saw him rack up 100+ 

combat missions in RB-66s.  

Colonel Marks presented his plaque, he rang the 

Bell, then commented accepting the honor and 

related his career. 

 Colonel Marks joined a group photo of the 

assembled Hall of Famers. A rare occasion to have 

so many inductees in one place. 

L-R: McMahon, Joe and Kim S., Colonel Marks, 

Urschler, Moore, Fortin, Cook, Shirley Hoover, 

representing the late Robb;  

Dubuy, Haun, Thomas. 

 (Stevens had departed prior to the photo.) 

 (All photos by Moore) 

*   *   *   *   *  
Next on the agenda, Association member  Mike 

ñCoachò Hoskins related the history behind, and 

significance of, the Major Willard Palm Trophy . 

It is awarded by the 55th Operation Group to the 

most outstanding 55th Wing crew of the year. 

Following is the narrative for 2019. 

*   *   *   *   *  

On  5 May 2019, a  composite 55th  Wing 

RC-135 crew was reallocated on short notice from 

tasking in support of Operation INHERENT 

RESOLVE to conduct a mission the following day 

in support of Operation FREEDOM'S SENTINEL 

in a sensitive area of responsibility for deployed 

55th assets.  

In less than 14 hours, the crew flexed to execute 

electronic warfare (EW) in support of bombs on 

target in coordination with the electronic attack duty 

officer in the Combined Air Operations Center on 

the ground. He was responsible for directing, 

coordinating, and integrating its unique cutting-edge 

EW and ISR capabilities with electronic attack 

assets to determine performance and effectiveness 

of precise electronic attack and EW support before, 

during, and after strike operations. 

The crew supported the deliberate strike at 

dozens of aim points that resulted in more than two 

hundred and fifty enemies killed in action. Those 

actions demolished a key enemy institutional 

network of more than a hundred structures that 

produced substantial support to their lethal 

campaign against coalition forces.  

Moreover, the effects of the operation crippled 

the enemy's financial engine, paralyzing its ability 

to forward its engagement of coalition forces 

throughout the region. 

Crew members on that mission who earned the 

Palm Trophy are: 

Lt Col N. Michael Felder (763 ERS), MSgt 

Stephen Hobbs (97 IS). SSgt Joshua Ein (97 IS), 

Capt Michael Luttkus (38 RS), SSgt Brody 

Kaufman  (38 RS), SrA Ashley Kyler (38 RS), 

Capt Mark Douglass (38 RS), SSgt Joshua Baker 

(97 IS), SrA Zachary Dominowski (97 IS), Capt 

Taylor Maturo (38 RS), SSgt Lorenzo 

Cobarrubia (97 IS), SrA Stephan Mitchell (97 

IS), 1Lt Joshua Irvin   (38 RS),  SSgt Lagelica 

Lloyd (97 IS), SrA Jordan Perez (97 IS), 1Lt 

Sarah Mancebo  (38 RS), SSgt Ryan McGuire 

(97 IS), A1C Christopher Dinnoo (38 RS), 1Lt 

Mick McNaughton  (38 RS), SSgt Jacob Priebe 

(97 IS), A1C Alexander Hardrath (38 RS), 1Lt 

Alison Dellinger (97 IS), SSgt Hannah Snyder 

(97 IS), A1C James Dalton (97 IS). 

Contributed by LtCol. N. Michael ñAxelò 

Felder, Commander, 38th Reconnaissance 

Squadron. 
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LtCol Felder accepts the Palm Trophy from  

55th Ops Group Commander  

Colonel John Litecky. 

(Photo by Moore.) 

*   *   *   *   *  
 The reception continued with an open bar, 

finger food, conviviality, socializing and a general 

feeling of good will at being able to have such an 

event once again. The last guests to leave hung on 

until about 1900, reluctant to depart even then. 

*    *   *   *   *  
55TH OPERATIONS FROM 

LINCOLN AIRPO RT 
 

On 28 February 2021, the Lincoln Phase 3 was 

completed when the last 55th Wing aircraft from 

Offutt landed at Lincoln Airport.   

On 1 March 2021 at 0055 hours Offuttôs runway 

closure was official with all aircraft set to return to a 

new runway in the late fall of 2022.  

 Offuttôs runway is now a construction zone 

with all equipment traffic entering and existing 

through the base lake gate (eastern most). 
 

 
Big óchines ready to bust up concrete and move dirt. 

 

The Offutt lower ramp (MPA) contract was 

awarded 31 March; then the selective slab 

removal/repair and replacement commenced.   
 

 
Looking east in mid-April, some of the  

old runway rubble. 
 

All 55th Wing aircraft are now 

flying/operations out 

of Lincoln airport, 

with the first aircraft 

having arrived 1 

February and daily 

sorties having 

commenced 24 

February.    

During a normal 

weekday, 700+ 55th Wing personnel will 

operate/work out of Lincoln supporting flight 

operations.    

The Wing anticipates those operations to 

continue for approximately 18 months with 

transition back to Offutt projected October 2022. 

(Article and photos contributed by Mark 

Schenck, Project Engineer/Contractor/Runway, an 

Association member, 21 April 2021.) 

*   *   *   *   *  
 As reported above, the 55th Wing has been 

operating from Lincoln Airport since February; 

however, Nebraska Governor Pete Ricketts, 

symbolically ñreopenedôô Lincoln ANGB at a 

formal event on the afternoon of 16 April in the 

main hangar at Lincoln Airport.  

 The 155th Air Refueling Wing (Nebraska Air 

National Guard) also officially welcomed the 

Fightinô Fifty-Fifth  to the base. 

 Among the several dignitaries, officials and key 

staff members at the event were LtGeneral 

Michael Loh, Director, US Air National Guard, 
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Pentagon; MajGeneral Daryl Bohac, Adjutant 

General Nebraska National Guard;  Colonel Gavin 

Marks, 55th Wing commander; Colonel John 

Williams , 155th commander; Lincoln Mayor 

Leirion Baird , Bellevue Mayor Rusty Hike, State 

Senator Rita Sanders. 

 (Some material herein gleaned and edited from 

an article by Zack Hammack, Lincoln Star, 17 

April 2021.) 
 

 
Maskateers L to R: Gov Ricketts, LtGen Loh, 

MajGen Bohac, Mayor Barird, Mayor Hike, Col 

Marks, Col Williams. 

(Photo by Ryan Hansen, 55th Wing Public Affairs.) 
 

 

A 55th RC (tail #2792) and 155th KC (tail # 1495 

nose to nose on display at the event. On the RC, 

under the ACC shield, is emblazoned in red, the 

depiction of Nebraska with the words State of 

Nebraska arched over it. The KC was also 

óchristenedô the City of Lincoln. 

(Photo by Mark Schenck.) 
 

  
 

 

 

 

*    *   *   *   *  
OPEN SKIES MISSION  

IS NO MORE 
 

The Treaty on Open Skies established a program 

of unarmed aerial surveillance flights over the 

territory of its participants, designed to enhance 

mutual understanding and confidence by giving all  

participants, a direct role in gathering information 

about military forces and activities of concern to 

them.   

The treaty was signed by President George H. 

W. Bush in 1989 and entered into force on 2 

January 2002 as one of the most wide-ranging 

international efforts to date, promoting openness 

and transparency of military forces and activity.  

The treaty specified that the entire territory of a 

member state would be open to observation by 

signatory states with no restrictions other than flight 

safety.  All imagery collected from Open Skies 

missions was to be available to any state party upon 

request. As a result, the data available to each state 

party is much greater than that which it can collect 

by itself under the treaty quota system. 

Management and 

coordination of treaty activities 

is the responsibility of the 

Defense Threat Reduction 

Agency (DTRA).   

The two OC-135B aircraft 

charged with executing the 

Open Skies Treaty missions are 

assigned to the 55th Wing at 

Offutt AFB. 

The 45th Reconnaissance Squadron successfully 

flew its first Open Skies mission over Russia in 

December 2002, and continued to fly observation 

missions over Russia until November 2019. 

On 22 May 2020, President Donald J. Trump  

submitted notice of withdrawal from the Treaty on 

Open Skies due to alleged Russian violations.  Six 

months later, on 22 November 2020, Secretary of 

State Mike Pompeo announced that the U.S. was 

no longer a party to the treaty.  Subsequently, in 

January 2021, the Russian Foreign Ministry 

announced that it would follow the United States in 

withdrawing from Treaty on Open Skies. 
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An Open Skies aircrew tours the  

war monument in Khabarovsdk, Russia. 
 

 The aging aircraft, tail numbers 2670, 2672, are 

nearly 60 years old and prone to frequent 

maintenance problems, sometimes being forced to 

land at remote bases in Russia.  

 Thus, they are headed to the óboneyardô near 

Davis-Monthan AFB, AZ, where parts will be 

cannibalized and the planes will either be 

mothballed or scrapped. 

 In a recent article in the Omaha World-Herald, 

Congressman Don Bacon, (BGen Ret) a former 

55th Wing Commander, is quoted as noting: 

ñétheyôre not going to do Open Skies anymore, it 

is a matter-of-fact that we are out of the treaty.ò 

ñThese aircraft are old and costly, and it costs 

too much to operate them,ò he added. 

(Contributed by Christopher ñFishò Herring, 

LtCol Retired, RC-135 contractor pilot, an  

Association member. Edited and with added 

material by Moore.) 

*    *   *   *   *  
 

45th RS REMEMBERS CRASH  

OF COBRA BALL 664 
Contributed by Paul Jeanes, 

 55th Association Board of Directors member, 

Former 45th Recon Sqd Ops Officer 1997 to 1998 
 

Who remembers where they were and what they 

were doing on 15 March 1981? Wes Thibideaux 

and I know exactly where we were on that date 40 

years ago.  We were both young lieutenants 

assigned to the 24th SRS at Eielson AFB, AK, part 

of one of two COBRA BALL crews making their 

way to Shemya AB that day.   

While our arrival at Shemya three hours earlier 

via KC-135 was uneventful, the crew on COBRA 

BALL  664 faced a more challenging landing.  In the 

time between our landing and 664ôs landing, the 

weather changed dramatically.   

After two go-arounds, the crew of 664 made one 

more attempt to land.  Unfortunately, the third 

approach resulted in a crash.   

Six of the 24 crew members lost their lives in 

that incident. Crew egress training, the lifesaving 

efforts of 664 crewmembers and the second 

COBRA BALL crewôs efforts prevented a greater 

loss of life. 

15 March 2021 marked the 40th anniversary of 

664ôs crash and, as it has done in many years past, 

the men and women of 45th RS at Offutt AFB, held 

a memorial ceremony to remember the events of 15 

March 1981 and to honor those who lost their lives.  

This yearôs memorial service, organized by the 

45th in coordination with Dr. Kerry Crooks , a 664 

crash survivor, and Colonel (Ret) Rob Jensik, was 

challenging and unique.  Due to COVID 19, the 

memorial service was done virtually over Zoom in 

addition to those in person. 

LtCol Andrew ñTripperò Maus, current 45th 

commander, was the lead speaker. 

There were over 90 attendees, including 24th 

SRS personnel, and 664 crash survivors; but this 

anniversary included mission support members, as 

well as personnel who were stationed at Shemya at 

the time of the crash. 

Among others were Association President Joe 

Spivey, a former 45th RS commander; Association 

Board member Mo Krishna, and Brian Humphrey , 

another former 45th commander.  

OC-135B Aircraft 61-2670 in Brussels, Belgium 



 10 

As a member of the Eielson 24th SRS Cobra 

Ball Mafia, I want to pass on our many thanks to the 

men and women of the 45th RS for hosting the 40th 

Anniversary Memorial Service, for continuing to 

keep this part of Cobra Ball history alive, as well as 

their dedication to the Cobra Ball missions. 

Well done WILDCATS! 

 
Captain Stephanie Taylor, a current 45RS 

Cobra Ball Raven 1, laid a wreath at the 664 

Memorial in front of the 45RS headquarters 

building at the north east side of the  

Offutt parade grounds. 

*    *   *   *   *  
COLD WAR MONUMENT  

SPRING CLEAN UP 
 

The spring sprucing of the 55th Wing 

Association Cold War Memorial in the Memorial 

Park of the National Museum of the USAF went off 

without a hitch, and had the memorial polished up 

before the Easter break when visitors began 

descending on the Museum.   
Some of you may recall that our mainstay 

contact at the museum was Ms. Jane Leach.  Jane 

was a big fan of the Memorial "old guard" and 

always had time to take a call or a visit.  Jane retired 

earlier this year, but not before passing on a copy 

of  The Story of the Creation of the 55th SRW 

Association Cold War Memorial that she had in her 

files and was given to her by the late Jack Kovacs.   

She wanted to make sure it was available to the 

Association to appreciate and not stuffed into some 

nondescript file cabinet at the Museum.   This book 

is now in the hands of the Association.  

 As for the Memorial itself, many of you will 

notice that the "backdrop" for the Memorial has 

changed.   

 
 

The Museum decided to remove several of the 

large, mature pine trees across the Memorial Park as 

part of an initiative to create, according to the staff, 

a more open, park-like setting.  

 As a result, the "backdrop" for the Memorial is 

now open space that looks to the south across the 

west end and hammerhead of the runway adjacent 

to the Museum and the Memorial Park. 

Plans for the open spaces are TBD. 

 (The half-dozen or so bare spots in the denuded 

area can be plainly seen. Max.) 

 (Contributed by Perry Peloquin, Bellbrook, 

OH, 19 April 2021.) 
 

 
 

(Moore notes: For comparison, this photo by 

Jack Kovacs was taken in May 2010. It shows the 

blue spruce to the left rear that was bought and 

paid for by the Association in September 2004 as 

part of the Memorial. The contrast with so many 

trees removed is stark to say the least.  

No explanation can justify the removal of the 

Associationôs tree, and the others with or without 

prior notice, simply because that action ruins the 

esthetics of the area.  

End of rant. Max.)  


